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College Purchases New
Building to House
Art Department

“The purchase of a former manufac—
turing plant at 25 Power Avenue,
across from College Hall on the south
side of Hamburg Turnpike, will bring
WPC’s art program to new heights,”
says Peter Spiridon, vice president for
administration and finance. The
42,600’square’foot building situated

on 7.8 acres was bought recently for
approximately $1,235,000 to provide
studio space for the college’s art
department.
The building contains a glass

walled front entry lined with office
cubicles, a high—ceilinged open front
area suitable for student gallery
displays, and two huge 15vf00t high
warehouse areas which will serve as
creative work areas for faculty and

StUdentS' (Continued on page 4)
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Governor Whitman to Address Graduates
Governor Christine Todd Whitman,
New Jersey’s first female chief
executive, will deliver the keynote

address to the
graduating class at
the 165th coma
mencement on
Monday, May
12th, which will

begin at 10:30 am
on Wightman
Field.
Gov. Whitman

will receive an
honorary doctor of laws degree. An
honorary doctor of laws degree also
will be awarded to Senator John H.
Ewing, (NJ . Republican, 16th
district), chair of the Senate Educa’
tion Committee and chairman of the
Joint Committee on Public Schools,
for his 29 years of service in public
office and commitment to education.
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College Purchases Building to House Art Studios: A former manufacturing plant on Power
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Avenue across Hamburg Turnpike from the college has been acquired to provide studio
space for WPC's art department. The photo shows an exterior view of the front of the
building. Behind the entrance area are two huge, high~ceilinged loft areas. The building
should be ready for occupancy by the fall of 1998.

 

   

David H. Cheng, a member of the

WPC Board of Trustees since 1990,
will receive an honorary doctor of
humane letters for his service to the
college.
A total of 860 students are sched‘

uled to receive degrees. Bachelor’s
degrees will be conferred upon 742
undergraduates; 118 students will
receive master’s degrees. All gradu‘
ates will have completed their degree
requirements between January and
May, 1997. (Continued on page 4)

Gimenez Named Dean of
Continuing Education and
Distance Learning

Rochelle Paris
Gimenez has been
named dean of
continuing

education and
distance learning.
She reports directly
to Chemoh Sesay,
provost and
executive vice president.
“Dr. Gimenez will have the impor’

tant job of establishing her division as
a self‘supporting operation and
developing innovative strategies to
successfully market the college’s
extension and continuing education

offerings in cooperation with other
staff and faculty,” Sesay stated.

(Continued on page 6)
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FOCUS ON

Nina Trelisky: In Touch with Faith, Family and Profession
Nina Trelisky’s daughter Amanda
Nulman celebrated her Bat Mitzvah
on May 28, 1995. But morn, WPC’S

associate registrar, beat her to the
punch by three weeks. In 1993,
Trelisky had decided to make the
tw0vyear commitment to prepare for
the event she herself had not experi—
enced as a teenager.
“The Bat Mitzvah ceremony is

usually performed close to the 13th
birthday, but more and more adult

women are returning to class to
complete the required study for this
event,” she says. Preparing meant not
just religious studies but learning
Hebrew, “a difficult language,” admits
Trelisky, who has achieved sufficient

competency to read during Temple
services. “It has its own alphabet, you
read from right to left, and the vowels
are below the consonants or missing
altogether,” she notes with a smile.

“It meant more to me than I
thought it would,” says Trelisky, who
still meets several times a year with
the group of women — teachers,
administrators, business people,
retirees — with whom she studied. “I
made many friends, and we have

stayed connected.”
The second child and only daugh—

ter of Gussie Trelisky, who held a

series of office jobs at a time when
most women didn’t work outside the
home, and Dave Trelisky, a foreman

for the Transit Authority, Nina was
born in Brooklyn but grew up in
Queens. Her brother Barry is now a
computer programmer for the Transit
Authority. She received her elemen’
tary education at PS. 117, dubbed

the “UN.” school because many of
the children of the United Nations
workers were her classmates. There
she learned about other cultures and
cuisines. “What is called ‘diversity’
today, I took for granted,” she
remarks. “My friends were Pakistani,
Dutch, Chinese — you name it! Of
course, I didn’t have to learn about
dim sum or chow fun. Chinese food
was a family favorite.”

It was the “baby boom" era, and
Trelisky graduated from Jamaica High
School in Queens as one of a class of

1,500 who had attended split shifts

because of insufficient classroom
space. She then enrolled in fledgling
York College (CUNY), majoring in
political science and minoring in
anthropology, and was part of its
second graduating class.
They were called the “nomads,” she

remembers, because they were moved

around so much until the York
campus in Jamaica was completed. It
was a true urban college, different

from traditional suburban campuses.
“When the EL roared by, right over
our heads, all classroom instruction

stopped until the building stopped
vibrating and we could hear each
other speak again.”
As a senior at York, Trelisky got a

job as a student assistant in the
registrar’s office. She started graduate
school but “my mother died in 1972
and I needed some time to get my life
together,” so she took a job at CUNY

headquarters on East 80th Street.
Part of this job was compiling
statistics. “I had always loved math as
well as political science, but as a girl
was never encouraged to look at a
career in math, so this was a good
training ground,” she acknowledges.
During this time, she met her future

husband Jeff Nulman, a special
education teacher and a member of
the Army Reserve. “Although I liked
him immediately,” she says, “at first I
didn’t think this relationship was
going to work, because he refused to
eat Chinese food!” However, they

  
were married on Memorial Day
weekend, 1976, and moved into a

sixthvfloor walkup in a pre—war
apartment in the Bronx. After that
they moved to the ‘fancy side’ of
Pelham Parkway and later bought a
house in Rockland County, New
York shortly after the birth of their
first child, Seth Nulman, in 1979.

Trelisky was back working at the
York College registrar’s office at this
time, and the tw0rh0ur commute,
with an infant at home, was too great
a burden. She applied at WPC and
was hired as an assistant registrar.
“The 40— mile round—trip commute
was much more manageable,” she
says, “and I was incredibly fortunate
to find a babysitter I loved and
trusted. The caregiver, who had

twins of her own and bred collies,
took good care of Seth and Amanda,

who was born in 1982.
Both Seth and Amanda have

grown up as caring young people
aware of the problems and needs of
others. Seth, due to graduate in June,
has been a part of a school'sponsored
group, ”The Ramapo Children of
Chernobyl Fund” which raises money
for Vitamins, medical supplies and
other necessities for the young
victims of that nuclear disaster. Last
year, he traveled with the group to
Belarus to deliver these supplies and
to provide “rock and roll” shows for
children in hospitals, troops in

military camps, embassy staffers, and

(Continued on page 6)

  



 

WPC Makes Changes in Summer Sessions
Administrative changes for the
upcoming summer sessions have

increased the number of courses by 20
percent available to students and
have equalized the number of sessions,
based on recommendations from the
Summer Session Task Force, chaired
by Jane Voos, biology.
Chief among

the changes is an
equalization of
class time to 23
meetings in each
session. Previ‘
ously, classes met

fewer times in the
first session than
the second. For
the first time, faculty will receive
equal pay for the sessions. Courses
have been extensively advertised in
college and university newspapers in
nearby states, and flyers have been

distributed in all area high schools
and community colleges.
The registration process has also

been streamlined to make it easier for
students. Information about the
summer session courses is now

available on the WPC Homepage,
listed under Student Life, a new
feature this session. Students, who

may take up to two courses in each
session, can retrieve information on;

line about the courses they select,
including such previously unavailable
information as maximum enrollment
and the current number of students
enrolled in a class. Additionally, the
course selections are linked to the
WPC course catalog, now on—line,

which contains more extensive
descriptions of the courses offered.
This Internet connection gives

WPC students as well as prospective

Jane Voos

   

students from other colleges and
universities much more extensive
information than was readily avail~
able before. Students can access the
WPC Homepage from numerous sites
on campus including the Atrium, the
library, the Science Hall, Raubinger
Hall, and Hunziker Wing. The
Tower Residence Halls are wired as is
a new lab located in Hobart Hall, but

they are not expected to be available
until fall.

Voos explained a survey was
distributed to faculty in February
about various revisions to the
summer sessions, including the
possible conversion of the school year
to include a regular third semester
over a 12rweel< period in the summer.
Faculty were also surveyed about
their preferences about teaching in
summer sessions and other issues
concerning the sessions.
“The committee will analyze the

responses and then make a recom—
mendation to the provost,” Voos
said.

In addition to Voos, the members

of the Task Force are: Julie Barrier,
continuing education; Stephen
Bolyai, business services; Mark

Evangelista, registrar; Rochelle

Kaplan, curriculum and instruction;
Sandeep Maheshwari, mathematics;
Gary Radford, communication;

William Rosa, languages and cul—
tures; and Michael Seda, accounting
and law.

Plans for the summer 1998 sessions
are not finalized yet and will, in part,
be based on the results of the survey.
“The thrust is to let students finish
faster, and make it possible to get

their degree in a timely fashion,”
Voos said.

 

 

University Status
Nina jemmott, associate vice presi—

dent for graduate studies, research and
academic administration, will head a
24—member university status transiv
tion team representing different
campus constituenv

cies.

Appointed by
Chemoh Sesay,
provost and
executive Vice

president, the team
will deal with both
short, and long—
term goals. Plan—
ning will be tied to
themes recommended by the Future
Search Conference, says Jemmott,

and will look at areas included in the
petition for university status including
the institution’s organizational
structure and programs, admission
standards, resources, and the impact
of university status on the college’s
infrastructure and external constitu—
encies.

The Commission on Higher
Education is expected to vote on May
23 on the college’s petition for
university status.

   
Nina Jemmott

 

 

 

WPC AND SETON HALL UNI—
VERSITY sign an articulation
agreement to facilitate admission of
WPC accounting graduates to the
graduate business program at Seton
Hall where they can fulfill require.
ments to sit for the CPA exam. From
left, sated, are Frank Grippo,
associate dean of the division of
business, School of Humanities,
Management and Social Sciences;
Chemoh Sesay, provost and executive
vice president; and James Greenspan,
c irman, apartment of accounting,
Seton Hall. Standing are the first two
entrants into the Seton Hall program,
Peter Boland and Catherine Maxwell. E

E
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Retirees to be Honored

A gala spring festival and retirement
celebration will be held on May 15 to
honor members of the college
community who retired during the
current academic year. Retirees from
past years also are invited to attend.
The affair, sponsored by the presi—

dent and provost and executive Vice
president in connection with the
faculty development committee, will

be held at the Tides on Belmont
Avenue in North Haledon at 6 pm.
Among those to be honored are

Elena Chopek, Karl Lunde, Suzanne

Hawes, Virginia Mollenkott, Soon
Man Rhirn, Jane Weidensaul and
Edith Wallace.
The cost is $25 per person, and

reservations are required. Checks
should be made out to Vince
Baldassano, who is coordinating the
event together with Marion Turkish,
and sent to him at the provost’s office
in Raubinger Hall.

 

 

 



 

 

Whitman (Continued from page 1)

President Arnold Speert will
address the graduating class along
with Anne Li, senior class president,

who will deliver the statement for the
Class of 1997.

Doris White, senior faculty member
and professor of curriculum and
instruction, will lead the academic

procession to Wightman Field in her
role as college marshal. Graduates
will be recognized by school and
major and will proceed to the
platform, where the school dean will
award the diploma. Receptions for
students, faculty and guests will be
held in the Student Center following
commencement activities.

Elected in 1993, Gov. Whitman

has announced her candidacy for re‘
election and is considered one of the
Republicans’ rising stars. In a few
short years, she rose from Somerset

County freeholder to be the 50th
governor of New Jersey, and has been
frequently mentioned as a possible
Vice presidential candidate. During
her tenure, she restructured the state’s
higher education governance system,
giving greater control to colleges and
universities.

Born in New York City and raised
in Hunterdon County, Gov.
Whitman, her husband John and
their two children live in Oldwick.
Ewing, who was elected to the

Senate in 1977, has dedicated his

legislative career to the advancement
of public and private education. The
Senator’s educational enactments
include the Charter School Program
Act of 1995, the Higher Education
Restructuring Act of 1994 and the
Public School Forum Act of 1992.
Ewing is a former member of the
Assembly Education Committee, and
previously served as state assemblyv
man and freeholder.
Cheng is dean emeritus of engi—

neering, the City University of New
York (CUNY). An expert in

structural mechanics, he has conr

ducted research on sonic boom
problems for NASA and on long
suspension bridges for the department
of transportation in Virginia. Cheng
received a PhD. from Columbia
University and heads his own
consulting company, Techtran, Inc.

In the event of rain, the comv

mencement will be held Tuesday,
May 13, also at 10:30 am.

Art Building (Continued from page 1)

When the building is ready for
occupancy in the fall of 1998, the loft
areas will be available for faculty and
students for projects appropriate to
three‘dimensional arts, printmaking
and other techniques which require
large working areas and appropriate
heating and ventilation systems. The
property provides plenty of parking
and will also be served by the Pioneer
Shuttle. Already landscaped with
mature bushes and trees, the lawn area

will be ideal for outdoor sketching and
painting in good weather.

Explaining the need for the new
building, Spiridon points out that Ben
Shahn Center for the Visual Arts was
constructed in the early ‘70s at a time
when the college was basically geared
to teacher training. Ben Shahn now
needs extensive and prohibitively
expensive restructuring to be made
dust'free and climate controlled under
today’s stringent environmental
guidelines. Even if this were feasible,

the project would require shutting
down the art program for more than a
full academic year.
The Galleries will remain in Ben

Shahn, as will undergraduate classes in

basic art techniques, art history
offerings and some art faculty offices.
Computer graphics will also stay at
Ben Shahn. At this time, plans call

for relocating the athletic department
to the lower level of the building,

convenient to the playing fields, says
Spiridon.
Alan Lazarus, interim dean of the

School of Arts and Communication, is

enthusiastic about the possibilities
offered by the new building. “Because

of its size and scale, the art depart—
ment offerings will no longer be
limited by traditional offerings. It is a
much more realistic setting,” he says.
Lazarus sees the building as a place of
collaboration between art and other
Arts and Communication offerings,

linked through technology. Particu—
larly with the proposed establishment
of an MFA and an MM in progress,
the loft spaces will allow for the
collaboration of faculty and Visiting
artists to take on student interns who
will have an opportunity to invest in
the process of creation, “to create a

more traditional artist/student

mentorship role.”

Alumni Association to Award
Grants and Scholarship

The WPC Alumni Association has
$33,000 in grant money available for
eligible applicants including stu4
dents, faculty and professional staff
members. Grant funds must be used
for projects, programs, or events
which directly benefit the college.
The money will be distributed for use
in the fall 1997 semester. Deadline
for submission is May 30.
New this year is the WPC Alumni

Family Member Scholarship, valued
at $3,380 per year, intended for an
immediate family member of an
alumni who plans to attend WPC.
Applicants must be full time
freshmen, sophomores or juniors with
a 3.0 GPA and participate in extra—
curricular activities. Deadline for
applications is May 23. For addi‘
tional information, please call the

Alumni Association at 59542175.

 

 

 

 
MARTIN KRIVIN
HONORED: Martin
Krivin (left) is
congratulated by
President Arnold Speert
for his many years of
campus and community
service. Kriven, who
was a member of the
music department from
1960 to 1992 and one
of the founders of the

plaque which was
presented to him at a
reception held in his
onor.

 

 

  



 

 

Robert Seal Appointed
Executive Assistant
to Provost
Robert K. Seal has been named
executive assistant to Chemoh Sesay,
executive vice president and provost.
He will oversee the college’s reten—
tion and advisement efforts and
assume other duties assigned by the
provost.
Seal comes to
WPC with an
extensive back—
ground in academe, _

research, and '
administration.
Most recently, in
1996, he was

assistant dean of
the faculty at Stevens Institute of
Technology. Prior to that, he was a
senior research associate for the New
Jersey Institute for Collegiate Teach!
ing and Learning at Seton Hall
University from 1992 to 1996. Seal
served as assistant to the dean of the
School of Education at The College
of William and Mary from 1987 to
1990, where earlier he was a statisti—

cian in the Office of Institutional
Research from 1986 to 1987. Cur;
rently, Seal is a member of the
adjunct faculty at Seton Hall Univer‘
sity where he teaches a course in
curriculum and instruction in higher
education.
An author who has published

monographs on faculty and student
issues, he is currently working on two
books which he expects will be
published later this year.
Seal holds a doctorate in higher

education, an Ed‘s as an educational

specialist, a master’s degree in
educational administration, and a

bachelor’s degree in psychology and
music, all from The College of

William and Mary.
He is a member of the American

Association for Higher Education, the
Association for the Study of Higher
Education, the Association of
Institutional Research and the
Professional and Organizational
Development Network in Higher
Education.  

Robert Seal

 

ment of the School of Education.

working parents.

fellow.

Stanford University. 

Mary Lee Fitzgerald Joins WPC
Mary Lee Fitzgerald, former commissioner of the
New Jersey State Department of Education, has
joined the college as an academic consultant and
professor in the curriculum and instruction depart!

“We are delighted Dr. Fitzgerald has agreed to
work with us at this particularly critical period for
public school education in America,” said WPC

President Arnold Speert. “She is an outstanding
expert in the field with great depth of experience
not only as commissioner but also as superintendent of the Montclair
Public Schools and as a principal and teacher.”

Before coming to William Paterson, Fitzgerald was a senior fellow at
the Carnegie Foundation for the Advancement of Teaching and
founding director of the Principals’ Center for the Garden State.

During her 10‘year tenure in Montclair, she established a widely
acclaimed intradistrict school choice program and led efforts to enhance
parent participation and school‘based decision making in the district.
She also created fullrday prekindergarten and kindergarten programs in
all Montclair elementary schools and an expanded day option for

Fitzgerald began her career in education as a teacher in the rural
mining community of Eagle Valley, Colorado, and later taught in
Topeka, Kansas, city schools. She served as an assistant superintendent
in the Norwalk Public Schools, Norwalk, Connecticut, and in the

Paradise Valley School District Number 69, Phoenix, Arizona.

In 1987, Fitzgerald chaired New Jersey’s statewide panel on high
school proficiencies which recommended the process by which the State
Board of Education has established content standards for required high
school courses. She also has served as a member of the State Board of
Examiners since 1990 and is a National Endowment for the Humanities

Born on March 25, 1936 in St. Louis, Missouri, Fitzgerald was

educated in public schools in Arizona and California. She received her
bachelor of arts degree from the University of Arizona in 1958, a
master’s degree in 1963 from the University of Colorado and her
doctorate in 1977 from Rutgers University. She also has attended the
University of Southern California, Princeton Theological Seminary and

Fitzgerald has two children and seven stepchildren. She and her
husband, ]. Martin Corney, reside in Glen Ridge.

   Mary Lee Fitzgerald

  
Baumel Named Financial Aid Director
Robert Baumel has been appointed
director of financial aid. He served as
project specialist and then as assistant
director in the department before his
recent appointment.

Before coming to WPC in 1995,
Baumel was financial aid director at
FDU’s campus in Madison, and was
assistant director of financial aid at
Richard Stockton State College.
Baumel earned a bachelor’s degree

in psychology from SUNY‘ Oneonta

and is currently
working towards a
master’s degree in
education from
Fairleigh
Dickinson
University,
expected in
December after
completion of a
thesis which will examine resources
for educators on the Internet.
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Robert Baumel

  



 

 

Trelisky
(Continued from page 2)

even for the Prime Minister and TV.
Amanda, who is a member of the
Pomona Junior High School Honor
Society and has a job as a student
assistant in the mathematics depart—
ment, does publicity and fundraising
to collect teddy bears for the
Chernobyl children.
The kids are into sports, so Jeff and

Nina often have to draw straws over
which parent is to attend which
soccer match. The family are avid
Yankee fans, and WPC head baseball
coach Jeff Albies, who is often on the
phone with Trelisky, says she is
“extremely helpful” in working out
problems involving WPC’S student
athletes. “She’s legit’, and she’s a

pro," he says. Trelisky also does
crochet and needlepoint and loves to
cook — not necessarily everyday
suppers, but celebrations, where

family and friends gather and she can
serve her memorable brisket, stuffed
cabbage and rugulah.
Since 1980, when Trelisky joined

the staff of registrar Mark Evangelista,
the office has been relocated four
times, from Hobart Manor to

Raubinger Hall and then again within
Raubinger during architectural
renovations, and most recently, to
College Hall.

In the early ‘805 when data process’
ing was a completely centralized
operation, Trelisky was the computer
liaison for the registrar’s office. “Nina
was part of a project team that
designed and wrote the first terminala
based online registration system at
the college,” says Len Bogdon,
director of information management
systems. “She became a project team

leader for the implementation of the
Student Information System (SIS) in

1987 and has been key to the success
of the SIS ever since.”

Trelisky has been associate registrar
since 1992, when her duties an
responsibilities were expanded as
technology became an integral part of
registration. “The registrar’s office is
the record‘keeper for the college," she
explains. “We register students,
verify enrollment, record grades and

grade changes, schedule classes,

publish the master schedule, do
degree audits for students ready to
graduate, apply transfer credits, send

out transcripts and assist other offices
in recording and implementing
policies.” There are five assistant
registrars, each with specific duties,
and support staff. They are cross—
trained, she explains, and may be
called to assist as needed for major
projects.

As a project team leader, Trelisky
has become part computer program‘
mer, database administrator, data

security officer and is still the liaison
to what is now Information Systems
for the registrar’s office, notes
Bogdon. “Nina has expert knowledge
of student records data and the ability
to readily access information to make
decisions and take actions."
“Today we have phone’in registra—

tion and shortly students will be able
to call in for their grades," says
Trelisky. “This cuts down on lines
and in—person visits. Our student
population is changing —— they have
jobs, elderly parents and young
children to care for. Voice response
is an important part of meeting their
needs.” Trelisky notes that her office
staff has an excellent working
relationship with the programmers.
“We try to use technology creatively.
There are jobs computers are better

 
for —— and this is one. However, it

will never take the place of good
advisement or personal attention in

problem solving.”

 

Gimenez
(Continued from page 1)

“In addition, she will provide
leadership for the development and
offering of innovative and successful
credit and non—credit educational
programs for adult and place—bound
learners at both the undergraduate
and graduate levels,” he added.

Gimenez, who assumed her new

role March 3, will promote the
effective use of distance learning
technologies, and develop and
maintain strategic partnerships with

community, business, and other

educational groups.
Before coming to WPC, Gimenez

was director of the Center for
Training and Educational Develop—
ment at Governors State University
in University Park, Illinois, from

1995 to 1997. From 1990 to 1995, she

was coordinator of continuing

education at Southern Illinois
University at Carbondale.
Other positions held by Gimenez

include counselor, advisor and

publications coordinator of new
student admission services at South—
ern Illinois University from 1987 to
1990. During this period, she also was
cotdirector and instructor of the
continuing education Elderhostel
program in Oaxaca, Mexico.

Her varied career also has included
positions as a freelance management
consultant, teaching positions at

Southern Illinois University, manager
of a skating rink in Carbondale,
Illinois, supervisor and bank balancer

for United Computer Services in
Marion, Illinois, and a three—year

stint as the owner, operator and
manager of a small business in
Managua, Nicaragua.

Bilingual in English and Spanish,
Gimenez obtained a BS. in applied
technical studies, a MS. in occupa—

tional education, and a PhD. in

community health education, all from
Southern Illinois University in
Carbondale.

 
 



 

BOARD NOTES

The Board of Trustees held a public meeting on Saturday,
February 22, 1997 in the College Hall Board Room, at
which time the members approved revised byrlaws in
accordance with the Higher Education Restructuring Act
of 1994 which broadened the role and responsibilities of

college Boards of Trustees. The trustees authorized the
president to facilitate acquisition of the building and
property located at 25 Power Avenue, Wayne. Sonia
Rosado was sworn in as the board’s newest member.

Personnel Matters

FACULTY PROMOTIONS

Effective Sept. 1, 1997

 

From Assistant Professor
to Associate Professor

*Barbara Bohny Daniel Meaders
Eileen Gardner Barbara Parker

Carole Gelfer Gary Radford

Joanna Hayden Lance Risley
Tina Lesher Sam Robinson

Marcello LIarulI

*Administrative promotion with concurrence of union
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From Associate Professor

to Professor

Robert Bing **Stephen Hahn

Edward Burns Jean Levitan
David Demsey Janet Pollak
Danielle Desroches Isabel Tirado

Catarina Edinger **Shelley Wepner
Charley Flint

**Administrative promotion
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FACULTY REAPPOINTMENTS
Sept. 1, 1997—June 30, 1998

Jamsheed Akrami, Assistant Professor,

Communication
*Barbara Bohny, Associate Professor,

Nursing
Mathilda Catarina, Associate Professor,

Special Education and Counseling

Andrew Chirwa, Instructor, Curriculum
and Instruction

Joanne Cho, Assistant Professor, History

Gerti Christoffersen, Assistant Professor,
Nursing

Ronald Curtis, Assistant Professor,
Computer Science
Angela DeLaura, Assistant Professor, Art

Mark Ellis, Instructor, Sociology
Darlene Ferguson—Russell, Instructor,

Curriculum and Instruction
Garth Gardner, Assistant Professor, Art

Linda Gazzillo, Instructor, Exercise and
Movement Sciences

Evelyn Gonzalez, Assistant Professor,

History
Richard Lawson, Assistant Professor,

Marketing and Management Sciences
Han Joo Lee, Assistant Professor,

Exercise and Movement Sciences
Joan Lesikin, Assistant Professor,

Languages and Cultures
Casey Man Kong Lum, Assistant

Professor, Communication

Jaishri Menon, Assistant Professor,

Biology
Andrew Nyaboga, Instructor, Account—

ing and Law
Arlene Scala, Assistant Professor,

Women’s Studies
Daphne Shah, Assistant Professor,

Nursing
Bogong Su, Assistant Professor, Coma

puter Science
Karen Swanson, Assistant Professor,

Environmental Sciences/Geography
Hector Vila, Instructor, English

Gabe Tiande Wang, Assistant Professor,

Sociology

Lianzan Xu, Assistant Professor,
Accounting and Law

*creates tenure status

PART TIME FACULTY

RECOMMENDED
FOR REAPPOINTMENT

Academic Year 1997—98

Colleen Barbarito, Assistant Professor,

Nursing

Murray Colosimo, Instructor, Music
Vicki Lynn Coyle, Instructor, Nursing

Joan Griscom, Assistant Professor,

Women’s Studies
Hollie Heller—Ramsay, Assistant

Professor, Art

Cheryl Hollema, Instructor, Nursing
David Horton, Assistant Professor, Art

Carol Ann Mahoney, Assistant Professor,

Nursing

Mary McEIgunn, Assistant Professor,

Nursing
Linda Parry—Carney, Instructor, Nursing

LIBRARY STAFF RECOMMENDED

FOR REAPPOINTMENT

July 1, 1997—June 30, 1998

Ya’aqov Ziso, Librarian II

PROFESSIONAL STAFF

REAPPOINTMENTS
July 1, 1997 — June 30, 1998

Natalie Ellis, Resident Director

Nicole Files, Resident Director
Justine Dermer Girellini, Assistant
Director of Admissions

Theresa Hurtado, Program Assistant
Jennifer Kilroerobin, Area Coordinator
John Messina, Area Coordinator

Stephanie Mykietyn, Publications Writer/

Editor
Chutchawal Petchor, Assistant Director,

Financial Ai
Robert Pileggi, Resident Director
Mukesh Sahni, Safety Compliance Officer

Brian Woods, Head Coach, Men’s and

Women’s Soccer

EXTENSIONS OF APPOINTMENT

Nancy Norris—Bauer, Associate Director

of Certification, Curriculum and Instruc—
tion, School of Education, 1/19/97r6/30/97

Paul Younghouse, School Support
Specialist, Instruction and Research

Technology, 12/5/96—12/20/96

CHANGES IN STATUS

Fabio Federico, School Support Specialist,

School of Education, effective 10/7/96—

6/30/97
Terrence Finnegan, Assistant Professor,

History, effective 9/1/96

Cira Fraser, from Assistant Professor (half

time) to Assistant Professor (full time,
grant funded, spring semester only),

Nursing, 1/13/97—6/30/97
Pam Fueshko, Executive Assistant for

Administration and Finance, effective

1/2/97 ‘
Paulette Brower—Garret, Assistant

Director, Advisement, effective 1/2/97
Judith Gazdag, from Director, Advisement
to Director, Advisement and Academic

Support Services, effective 1/2/97
Ray Martinez, Assistant Director,

Advisement, effective 1/2/97
Lester McKee, from Interim Director to

Director, Minority Education,

1/2/97
Mary Ann Spatz, from Assistant Director,

Academic Support, to Associate Director,

Advisement and Academic Support

Services, effective 1/2/97
Roland Watts, from Assistant Dean of

Students to Interim Dean of Students,

Student Development, 1/2/97—6/30/97

Gloria Williams, from Assistant

Director, Advisement, to Associate
Director, Advisement and Academic

Support Services, 1/2/97

LEAVES OF ABSENCE

Barbara Bakst, Director, Public

Information, 9/1/97—12/31/97

Joanne Cho, Assistant Professor,

History, 9/1/97—1/12/98
Sally Hand, Professor, English,

1/13/97—5/2/97
John Livingston, Associate

Professor, History, 1/13/97—5/2/97
Marie Monteagudo, Librarian II,
Library, 5/15/97—5/15/98

RETIREMENT

Soon Man Rhim, Professor,
Sociology, 7/1/97

RESIGNATIONS

Vered Menczel, Instructor, Communi—

cation, 1/30/97
Alfred Vizzone, Support Specialist,
Arts and Communication, 1 /17/97

ATHLETIC APPOINTMENTS

Shantay Brame, Assistant Track Coach,

1/2/97—5/31/97
John Brennan, Assistant Track Coach,

1/2/9745/31/97
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